
Concrete and Chinese

Our home has a balcony outside our main bedroom. It had a felt exterior carpet but that was
being destroyed by the sun and weather, so I removed it. The surface beneath was not flat,
making it difficult to remove snow or excess rain water. I took advantage of warm weather last
Friday through Tuesday to apply a thin layer of a concrete resurfacing mix (cement and fine
sand). I still need to do some work on the edge where the balcony attaches to the house, but that
must wait for warm dry weather to return. It is now snowing outside.

I mixed the concrete powder (from blue
box) with water in small batches and
poured it on the floor. Then I smoothed it
with the flat blade. I had a tank (green) of
water for spraying the floor to make a wet
contact. The watering can had water to add
to the concrete powder. I mixed them in the
white bucket.

On Wednesday afternoon I covered my work with
a sheet of plastic to keep most of the water off
during the rain and snow from the present weather
system. That will help it dry faster so that I can
paint the balcony floor when the weather improves.

Those of you who are language teachers may be
interested in the article on the next two pages. It is from our local Denver Post newspaper a few
days ago. It indicates an increasing interest in Americans learning Mandarin Chinese language
and culture. Apparently some teachers are partly financed by the Confucius Institute. That helps
for job security. At times of insufficient income the schools tend to cancel such special
instructional programs.
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